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INSIDE: 
· New team member of CASH 

· Salt Awareness Day Evaluation 

· Two major new studies on salt and blood pressure 

· SACN Guidelines for children Other news 

New Team Member of CASH 
Kathy Lewis, Consultant Nutritionist BCApSc, MBA, MCIM, R. Nutr joined us in November last year. Kathy works for CASH two days a week and has been focusing on the charity set up as well as fundraising, communicating with food manufacturers, organising a set up for a world action on salt and health (WASH) and project initiatives.

 

Salt Awareness Day Evaluation 
We held our fourth National Salt Awareness Day on Wednesday 29th January 2003. The theme was salt and children’s diets. Children were chosen because of their high salt intakes and the types of foods eaten by children are usually high in salt and are consuming as much salt as adults. The day was marked with a media event at the House of Commons with around 90 guests in total, including journalists, MP’s, representatives from the major supermarkets, industry, chefs and health professionals. It was a late afternoon event hosted by Labour MP for St Albans, Kerry Pollard. A tea time low salt buffet was also available throughout the event.

Graham Macgregor, Professor of Cardiovascular Medicine at St George’s Hospital talked about the importance of reducing salt in everyone’s diets because of the many people dying of heart attacks and strokes in the UK. Around 50% of people in the room would suffer from either a heart attack or stroke if nothing was done to reduce the amount of salt in foods.

He highlighted the fact that children were eating as much salt as adults and drew everyone’s attention to some examples of food products that children typically eat e.g Kraft Dairylea Lunchables.

Annabel Karmel, Leading Author on children’s nutrition gave a more personal speech about her experiences, which led to her career in children’s nutrition. "Enabling children to eat less salt is vital because eating habits and tastes are formed in childhood." "The reason why I am here today is to support CASH which does such valuable work in raising the awareness of the dangers of salt in the diet".
Richard Ali, Director of Food Policy at the British Retail Consortium talked about the retailer sector and how their members are developing and implementing policies to ensure minimum salt usage across all their processed product ranges. "Food retailers have therefore welcomed the Government’s call for all of the food chain to minimise the use of salt without compromise to food safety and consumer acceptability." 

Anton Edelman, Head chef at the Savoy said that as a chef, a little salt helps to bring out the flavour of our food and our body needs a little. "I think that using too much salt will cover up the natural flavours of your food and in a restaurant very often too much salt covers up bad cooking."
He went on to say that "Food without herbs and spices is like a language without grammar". He gave some examples of how reducing salt can be achieved. One example was watercress soup; lots of onions, garlic, a leek and some potatoes, stock without salt, lots of watercress, lots of black pepper, and a little natural yoghurt. "nobody will notice the absence of salt." 
 

Emma Fluck, from CASH went through the findings of our salt survey. The reason for carrying out the survey was to find out children’s attitudes towards salt and their understanding of the issues surrounding excessive salt intake. In discussion of the results it was found that 70% of pupils considered the salt message to be an important one and the 5 a day message was getting through to them. The most striking findings were that most pupils ranked the saltiest foods as least salty. Crisps were ranked as the saltiest when in fact cornflakes were, so this highlights that children aren’t aware of the hidden salt levels.

"There was a good understanding of the main health implications of salt –96% knew that excessive intake could lead to heart health problems." In conclusion to what was found " This points to a need for the food industry to act to ensure that children do not consume too much salt by eating the foods they enjoy. Action is also needed to ensure that when children do eat processed foods, the label provides clear information with which children can easily find out how much salt they are eating."
There was a fantastic low salt tea provided by the caterers at the House of Commons. This included tea, coffee, open sandwiches, mini quiches, unsalted crisps and vegetable chips, lamb kebabs, mini pizza with low salt toppings, scones, carrot cake and a wonderful fruit platter display.

There was a total of 8 stands including the main supermarkets, Lo Salt with the Veggie Gang. These all displayed literature about the work they have been doing on salt reduction, along with examples of food products they produce and their labelling.

We had various sponsors; British Heart Foundation, Marks and Spencer’s, Tesco’s, The Co-op and Waitrose.

Throughout the country, more than 80 hospitals, schools, colleges health centres, other organisations, and over 60 health and fitness centres, ran their own displays or events. For example the National Heart Research Fund gave healthy lifestyle talks to pupils in three primary schools in Leeds. St George’s Hospital had a stand at the front of the hospital, with the nurses taking blood pressures for those requesting it.

We produced a lot of literature this year for the event. The press pack included the background evidence document on the scientific research that has been carried out that links children’s diets with how much salt they consume and the effects on their health. 

Typical foods eaten by children, which was based on the National Diet and Nutrition survey carried out on young people aged 4 to 18 years.

A salt challenge leaflet, which can be used for both children and adults but is a way for them to find out how much salt they consume according to some typical foods and then gaining some points, which are added up to give you a salt status. 

There was also an 8 page cookery leaflet written by Annabel Karmel, diet scenarios for 6 children’s diets. The press release, the summary of the findings from the salt survey carried out on children aged 12-16 years and a list of organisations who are making salt reductions. 

Coverage of the event 
It was a very successful event with salt as a concern raising considerable media attention. There has been a lot of coverage in national newspapers as well as a few local papers, radio 2 did a great show with Jeremy Vine attracting many listeners and requests for further information on salt. Dr Hilary Jones and Annabel Karmel did a show on the community channel. Emma Fluck conducted radio interviews, which were broadcasted at 61 stations right across the country. GMTV did a piece with Dr Hilary Jones on salt. Information about salt awareness day was also on teletext and ceefax pages.

Articles in magazines included Food Manufacture, Somerfield magazine, Heart UK digest and various newsletters. Many health websites also put our event in the diary and some in newsletters and news online.

  

Two major important new studies on salt and blood pressure 
CASH issued a press release in December 2002 on the two new studies that provide even stronger evidence on the effects of salt on blood pressure. One study in the Journal of Human Hypertension demonstrates that modest reductions in salt intake would reduce the whole population’s blood pressure and would therefore save around 20,000 people suffering or dying from a stroke or heart attack per year. The other study in the Lancet demonstrates that even small reductions would benefit the whole population.

Copies of the press release can be found on our website – http://www.actiononsalt.org.uk/, under publications and press releases.

 

SACN Guidelines for children 
SACN (Scientific Advisory Committee on Nutrition) issued some draft recommendations at the beginning of November for children.

	Age 
	Target Average salt intake (g/d) 

	0-6 months 
	<1g/d 

	7-12 months 
	1g/d 

	1-6 years 
	2 g/d 

	7-14 years 
	5 g/d 


CASH very much welcome these new guidelines and hope to see them become policy shortly, although the increase from 2g to 5grams at 7 years old seems a very large change.

Our press release "The evidence against salt can no longer be ignored" can be found at http://www.actiononsalt.org.uk/, publications and press releases.

Other News 
· The website is continually changing and you can now find new sections on surveys that have been conducted like our salt survey in children, along with a summary of the results, Also books that we recommend for a healthy heart, low in fat and salt. 

· Research projects are being planned for the forthcoming year, with some emphasis on a children’s project which will hopefully involve working with schools. 

· A meeting at the Savoy is to take place at the beginning of March, organised by the Academie of Culinary Arts. They will present to the member chefs a low salt lunch and presentation on why it is important to use only a little salt in cooking. 

· Supermarkets are working to reduce salt levels, especially Asda who have announced a reduction of a further 10% by the end of 2004. ASDA are due to launch their own brand children’s range ‘More For Kids’ this month. 

 

If you have any information, comments or facts you want to add then please contact:

CASH
Blood Pressure Unit
St George’s Hospital Medical School
Cranmer Terrace
London SW17 ORE
Tel: 0208 725 2409
Email: cash@sgul.ac.uk
